

June 1, 2022

"And pray for us, too, that God may open a door for our message, so that we may proclaim the mystery of Christ, for which I am in chains." (Colossians 4:3)

Dear Friends in Christ,

Greetings from the Minnesota District. We pray that you are well and that the Lord of the Church has blessed your labors. May all your plans and purposes glorify his name! In a time of division and factions, our hearts rejoice in the unity we have with you through the glory of our Savior Jesus.

The Minnesota District will meet in convention June 7-9, 2022 at Martin Luther College. Our theme will be, "When God Opens a Door, Proclaim Christ" Professor Luke Thompson will give a presentation titled "Open Doors for a Closed Culture."

May the Lord increase our faith and make us willing to suffer all things, even death, rather than fall away from his grace. We must go through many hardships to enter the kingdom of God, but Jesus has given us peace.

Yours,

Eugene DeVries Minnesota District Secretary